Guthrie Township
Hubbard County Minnesota
Monthly Board Meeting Minutes
June 11, 2019
The Guthrie Town Board held its regular monthly meeting at the Town Hall on June 11th, 2019. In attendance Roger Corson (Supervisor), Michael Schmidt (Supervisor), Amanda Lofthus (Chair) Rebecca Theis (Treasurer) and Amanda Fallgren (Clerk). Also in attendance was Steve Rogers, Ivy Knoshaug and Randy Blake. The meeting was called to order by the Chair at 8:00 PM and was opened with the pledge. 
The Clerk read the minutes of the May monthly meeting as submitted by Amanda Fallgren. The minutes were approved as read.
The Treasurer provided the Treasurer’s report. Treasurer’s report approved as read. Clerk and Treasurer’s books agree. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
Roger Corson to call Hubbard County regarding the stop sign in Guthrie that needs to be put back up.
Roger Corson received a quote from Hubbard County for gravel, $6.57/tons. The deadline was March 1st. Gladen’s Construction gravel quote $10-$11 per yard, which equals out to be about $7/tons. Since the cost is about the same, we will just wait.
Michael Schmidt will call Donnie Abbott about the rock in the ditch.
Roger Corson/Michael Schmidt Beltrami Electric.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Amanda Lofthus talked to Nola Nickerson about mowing, and yes Nola will continue to mow at the town hall. The mower will need to be serviced. Roger and Mike will take care of arranging this.
  
NEW BUSINESS: 
With the approval of the Guthrie Township Board, Randy Blake will clear under the fence line at the Guthrie Cemetery. Board approves. Also, there is a tree in the northwest corner that is dead and needs to be removed and a large pine tree that needs to be removed. Board agrees that the tree needs to be removed. Michael Schmidt motioned that Steve Rogers and Randy Blake work together to remove the tree. Roger Corson seconded the motion. Randy also informed us that Storlie Construction has offered to donate a load of gravel to fill each approach, and Randy Blake will level the gravel out.
Roger Corson was contacted by a resident on Rea Drive regarding a building permit. Roger informed him not required for Guthrie Township.
Ernie Eichberg on 245th contacted Roger Corson, he is worried about the road flooding due to the amount of water, and asking for gravel. The road is solid, no gravel needed at this time. 
Michael Schmidt has suggested holding off on gravel needs until the weather straightens out.
Ivy Knoshaug reported that there has been a lot of good remarks about the new floor from people that have rented the hall. Ivy has informed that they have been thinking of getting a cleaning deposit, as well as possibly hiring a cleaner, to clean up after events as needed.
The Next Regular Meeting will be held on July 8th, 2019 at 8:00 P.M. 
A motion to pay bills and to adjourn the meeting was made by Michael Schmidt and Roger Corson seconded the motion.
Submitted by: Amanda Fallgren– Clerk 7/8/2019

